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SIUE airs 100th episode of "Segue" radio show
On March 6, 2011, the College of Arts and 

Sciences at Southern Illinois University 
Edwardsville, in collaboration with cam-
pus radio station WSIE, began a series of 
weekly radio shows about the lives and 
work of the faculty, staff, alums, students 
and visiting scholars of the College. What 
began as an experiment has turned into a 
success, so much so that this Sunday at 9 
a.m. the 100th episode of “Segue” will be 
aired.

 To make this episode something very 
special, I asked six former guests of the 
show to return and comment about the 
importance of this outreach initiative not 
only for SIUE but also for the listening 
audience and the community. One of the 
questions that came up was how this idea 
originated and how it has been maintained 
on a weekly basis for almost two years.

The idea for this show occurred to me 
after first meeting with the faculty of the 
College and noting how very diverse they 
were as people and as teachers and schol-
ars. The talent that is here in the College 
became especially apparent while we were 
editing a book titled “Adventures in the 
Academy,” published by CAS that includes 
some of the remarkable stories of the peo-
ple of the College. 

I have extensive experience hosting radio 
shows, beginning in 1971 while an under-
graduate at the University of Barcelona in 
Spain. Later, in my position as head of a 
major environmental group in my native 
Venezuela, I had the opportunity to write, 
produce and oftentimes host hundreds of 
broadcasts.

Then, between 2005 and 2009, I pro-
duced, directed and usually wrote for a 
radio show at KASU, an NPR-affiliated 
station at my former academic institution, 
Arkansas State University. “Science in the 
Natural State” was a series of four-and-
a-half minute shows on scientific topics. 
Its title was a play on the Arkansas state 
motto. 

�When I became dean at SIUE I contacted 
the chair of the department of mass com-
munications, Gary Hicks, to discuss what 

kind of radio show could be produced 
here. Without even a budget, we decided 
to proceed with a half-hour interview style 
show. Marilyn Marsho, former director 
of development for the College, came up 
with the name “Segue,” which appropri-
ately described our idea of transitioning 
through different topics during the 30-min-

ute conversations.   
�So we aired our first show, an interview 

with Ruth Slenczynska, a world famous 
pianist who for several years worked 
as a resident artist at SIUE. Since then, 
in addition to the studio interviews, we 
have added shows produced on location, 
including in science laboratories, the SIUE 

Gardens and even Joplin, Mo., one year 
after the devastating tornado hit that area. 
We also began to Web cast the show so the 
audience could not only listen to the guests, 
but also watch them on the Internet.

Throughout these 100 episodes my objec-
tive has always been to make the guests 
feel comfortable and to showcase their 

work. To that end, I develop an empathy 
with the guest, an empathy that I hope 
will always be picked up by the listener 
and viewer. I research both the guest’s 
background and her or his field of work. 
During the interview I try to align my 
questions to the guest’s personality.

I try not to bring attention to myself. 
After all, it’s not “The Aldemaro Romero 
Show.” I do realize, however, that the audi-
ence has to like the host and be willing to 
share part of their day with him. It can be 
a difficult balance. To this end, I try never 
to insult the intelligence of the listener, 
while making sure that when a guest uses 
jargon from his or her discipline, I always 
have them explain it so that everyone 
can understand. My approach is that the 
broadcast is more like eavesdropping on a 
personal conversation than a formal radio 
interview.

�I, of course, do not do this alone. I have 
an extraordinary team of SIUE profes-
sionals who have made this show pos-
sible: Gary Hicks (executive producer), 
Wayne Mills, Kwame Ross, and Michael 
Cathey (engineers), Wendy Shaw (Internet 
postings), and Pam Read (staff support). 
The show’s music was composed and 
performed by my late father, Aldemaro 
Romero Sr., which makes me very proud. 
And, of course, my greatest appreciation 
goes to the more than 100 guests who have 
appeared on “Segue” so far. After all, this 
show is all about them.

Aldemaro Romero is the Dean of the College 
of Arts and Sciences at Southern Illinois 
University Edwardsville. His show, “Segue,” 
can be heard every Sunday morning at 9 a.m. 
on WSIE, 88.7 FM. It can also be heard and 
viewed at: http://www.siue.edu/artsandscienc-
es/CASsegue.html. 

He can be reached at College_Arts_Sciences@
siue.edu.

Aldemaro Romero
College Talk

SIUE Photo by Daniel Martinez

The taping of the 100th episode of Segue that is also being Web cast. From left to right: Prince Wells (Music), Brian 
Jack (Historical Studies), Aldemaro Romero (College of Arts and Sciences), Dave Kauzlarich (Sociology and Criminal 
Justice), John Korak (Music), João Sedycias (Foreign Languages and Literature), and Randy Pearson (Geography).
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"If no parking were on the south side where 
the curb is there, we would have more prob-
lems with parking on our side the (north side),” 
Layton said.

Layton continued by offering up three other 
solutions including making Jamie Lynn Court 
a one-way street, which would relieve traf-
fic issues and parking would not be limited. 
Another idea being offered is blocking Jamie 
Lynn Court off at Kristy Lane so that drivers 
could not come from Madison to Kristy Lane to 
Jamie Lynn Court. The last idea is to make the 
600 block of Jamie Lynn Court resident parking 
only, by issuing stickers only to residents.

“Some of these are really interesting ideas but 
they’re difficult to enforce, if not impossible. 
The burden on the police would be great,” said 
alderman Keith Short.

Short continued saying that the whole thing is 
a traffic flow and public safety issue.

Public Safety Chairmen Richard Rezabek also 
weighed in, “I for one am not a fan at all of one 
way streets. I’m not a big fan of making Kristy 
Lane a dead end street. The issues that I see with 
this street are mainly on the inside, the north 

side. If you’re going westbound to try to get 
to Kristy Lane and all of these cars are parked 
there, you can’t see around the corner. This is the 
issue that I see with it personally.”

The discussion concluded with the approval 
of an ordinance prohibiting parking on the 
north end of the north side of Jamie Lynn Court 
approximately 20 feet west of the driveway at 
615 Jamie Lynn Court to the driveway of 502 
Jamie Lynn Court.

This would need the approval by the Public 
Services Committee but there is a 48-hour 
notice is required to add an item to an agen-
da.

This will be brought back to the Public 
Safety Committee to review it.

In other business the committee approved the 
sale of surplus personal property owned by the 
city of Edwardsville, three 2003 Ferno Proflex 
Model 35–P Stretchers.

According to Fire Chief Richard Welle, these 
stretchers were replaced by the power lift 
stretchers. There was talk about holding on to 
one of them in case there was an issue with one 
of the new stretchers but a replacement for one 
of the new stretchers could be received within 
24 hours.

The committee approved the ordinance to 
sell the stretchers, which is now up for approv-
al from the Administrative and Community 
Services Committee.

The final item discussed by the committee 
was the approval of the purchase of a 2011 Zoll 
E-Series Monitor/Defibrillator from Fort Smith, 
Ark., for $9,000.

The availability of the unit was discovered 
by Welle while he was preparing the 2013-2014 
budget.

“In talking with our Zoll representative 
regarding a good quote for looking at next 
year to replace our last of our M-Series 
monitors on our ambulances with an E-
Series,” said Welle. “He (Zoll representa-
tive) had mentioned that he had just sold 
some of the newest X-Series to Fort Smith, 
Ark., and he knew they had some that were 
in excellent condition and less than two 
years old.”

The Edwardsville Fire Department had recent-
ly purchased one E-Series Monitor from Glen 
Carbon for $9,000, which is the same amount 
that this one from Fort Smith will cost.

The cost for a new one is estimated at $21,000-
$22,000.

The funds for the purchase of the unit became 
available from items that were not purchased.

This item was approved by the committee 
and will be up for approval by the Finance 
Committee.

The next Public Safety Committee meeting is 
scheduled for 5:30 p.m. Feb. 11 in the Governor 
Edwards conference room.
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 “The honorees at this event exhibit his true humanitarian spirit in the 
things they do, and the lives they touch.”

SIU Board of Trustees Vice President and Edwardsville District 7 
Superintendent Dr. Ed Hightower will provide the welcome remarks. 
He and SIUE Chancellor Julie Furst-Bowe will introduce the award 
recipients.

The award winners include Coleman who was named the MLK 
Humanitarian Scholarship Award recipient.  Coleman is a senior major-
ing in English language and literature through the SIUE College of Arts 
and Sciences.  According to an SIUE news release, Coleman is a resident 
assistant who uses his conflict resolution skills to mediate students with 
differing opinions and backgrounds through SIUE University Housing. 
He has served in numerous volunteer positions improving the lives of 
others throughout the community.

Alton resident Charlotte E. Johnson is a retired educator and is the 
recipient of the MLK Community Humanitarian Award.  The release 
notes that she is known as “the keeper of stories.” She works closely with 
the Alton Section of the National Council of Negro Women, Inc. and the 
Hayner Public Library District. The release pointed out that Johnson was 
described by nominators as a “tireless volunteer” who has “dedicated 
her life to preserving history and educating everyone she runs into about 
the past.”

Dr. Aminata Cairo, assistant professor of anthropology at SIUE, was 
described by one of her nominators as “consistently challenging her 
students to address their personal ideals about culture and cultural sen-
sitivity.” Cairo is the recipient of the MLK Faculty/Staff Humanitarian 
Award.

Clayton High School Senior Sophia Rotman is the high school essay 
award recipient.

Villa Duchesne High School Junior Allison Federer is the high school 
poetry award recipient.

Andrew Bruce, a senior at Belleville West High School, is the high 
school visual arts award recipient.

As part of the event, members of the SIUE’s Black Theater Workshop, 
the SIUE East St. Louis Charter High School and the SIUE Flute Quartet 
will perform.
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The Madison County State’s Attorney’s office filed to have the money for-
feited. The arrest and investigation was handled by the State Police and the 
Metropolitan Enforcement Group of Southwestern Illinois, while the prosecu-
tion was handled by the state’s attorney’s office. If the forfeiture is approved 
by the courts, the three agencies would split a percentage of, to be used for 
various law enforcement activities.

“Our Asset Forfeiture Division does an excellent job in seizing money 
obtained illegally,” said Madison County State’s Attorney Tom Gibbons in a 
news release. “It allows us to turn around and use that same money for pro-
grams that improve our ability to fight crime without cost to taxpayers.”

As an example, Gibbons pointed to last November when he announced 
the implementation of an electronic evidence collection network for police 
departments across Madison County. Gibbons used funds from the federal 
drug asset forfeiture program to purchase equipment for several local police 
departments that will help with an ever-increasing amount of digital media 
evidence found in criminal investigations.

 During the investigation, Galvez reportedly told investigators that she 
had driven from California to Chicago and was on her way to California. She 
acknowledged knowing that she was transporting money and suspected that 
it had come from criminal activity, though she had no specific knowledge.

While investigators noted that Galvez had no prior drug-related arrests or 
convictions, they did find that in 2008 she had tried to purchase a cashier’s 
check claiming that she had won $100,000 at a casino. She told bankers that 
she did not want to get taxed twice by the IRS, but soon cancelled the pur-
chase. Investigators were unable to verify that she had won the money at a 
casino.

 Investigators also allegedly turned up several deposits that year from 
Galvez for which “there does not appear to be a reasonable source of funds,” 
according to court records.

Investigators learned that Galvez is a substitute teacher but she reportedly 
told them that she has not worked for a couple of years.

On Monday Galvez waived her right to a preliminary hearing on the forfei-
ture issue and agreed to turn the money over to law enforcement.

A judicial review has been scheduled for 1 p.m. on Feb. 7.

For the Intelligencer

The St. Andrew's Resources for Seniors System  
announced that nominations are now being 
accepted for seniors to be recognized at its 2013 
Ageless Remarkable St. Louisans Gala. The annu-
al event honors outstanding St. Louis area older 
adults, age 75+, for their many incredible con-
tributions on the job front, and in areas such as 
philanthropy and volunteer service. Nominations 
are being accepted now through March 4, 2013 
via the St. Andrew's website at http://www.
standrews1.com/nomination. A printable ver-
sion of the nomination form is also available via 
the website and may be completed and mailed to 
the St. Andrew's offices at: 6633 Delmar Blvd., St. 
Louis, MO 63130. Seniors from across the entire 
St. Louis metropolitan area and Metro East are 
eligible for recognition at the 2013 gala, which is 
set for Nov. 10.

In addition to serving as St. Andrew's most 

significant fundraiser of the year, the Ageless 
Remarkable St. Louisans Gala has played a criti-
cal role in helping to reshape the face of aging in 
the region and transform, enhance and improve 
the image of older adults in the region. Over the 
past 11 years, over 260 seniors have been recog-
nized for their amazing contributions well past 
the traditional age of retirement. The annual gala 
has also raised over one million dollars since 2003 
to help meet the needs of low-income and at-risk 
seniors in the St. Louis area.

"Too often, we find that older adults are ste-
reotyped as frail, unproductive members of 
our society, and since its inception, the Ageless 
Remarkable St. Louisans Gala has worked to 
help dispel that notion," said Mary Alice Ryan, 
President and CEO of the St. Andrew's Resources 
for Seniors System.

"Our Ageless honorees demonstrate how ful-
filling life after age 75 can be, and as we look 
forward to recognizing another incredible class 
of seniors this November, we encourage area 

residents to nominate the seniors in their lives 
who continue to inspire them and prove that age 
is truly only a number."

St. Andrew's initiated the Ageless Remarkable 
Saint Louisans concept in 2003 with the produc-
tion of a one-of-a-kind photo book featuring the 
first year's honorees. The program has gained 
popularity, and its unique and creative approach 
was recognized with the Innovation of the Year 
Award in 2004 by the American Association of 
Homes and Services for the Aging, and the 2007 
Distinguished Service Award by the Missouri 
Association of Homes for the Aging.

To learn more about the Ageless Remarkable 
St. Louisans Gala, nominate a worthy senior, or 
view a list of past honorees, visit http://www.
standrews1.com/nomination. Created in 1961, as 
a non-profit partnership of the Episcopal Diocese 
of Missouri and the Presbytery of Giddings-
Lovejoy, St. Andrew's is non-sectarian, faith-
based and an expert at serving both older adults 
and their caregivers.

Gala to recognize remarkable seniors
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Arts&Music
Friday, Feb. 1

Summer Camp: On the Road, Old 
Rock House, St. Louis, Doors 8:30 
p.m. 

Marleyfest feat. Murder City 
Players, Blueberry Hill, St. Louis, 
Doors 8:00 p.m. 

Planet Boogie, Fast Eddie's Bon 
Air, Alton, 8:00 p.m.

Sibelius Symphony No. 5, Powell 
Symphony Hall, St. Louis, 8:00 p.m. 

The Overseer, Fit For A King, A 
Lesser Hope, The Furniture Movers, 
Fubar, St. Louis, Doors 6:00 p.m.

Kristeen Young w/Bruser Queen, 
Cave of Swords, Cicero's, University 
City, Doors 7:30 p.m.

Priscilla Queen of the Desert: The 
Musical, Fox Theatre, St. Louis, 8:00 
p.m.

Volcanoes w/ The Breaks, The 
Brainstems, Roundheels, The 

Firebird, St. Louis, Doors 8:00 p.m.

Saturday, Feb. 2
BAM! Bluegrass Avalanche in 

Missouri! feat. The Hatrick & The 
Hillbenders w/The Get Down Boys, 
Old Rock House, St. Louis, Doors 
8:00 p.m.

Marleyfest feat. Murder City 
Players, Blueberry Hill, St. Louis, 
Doors 12:00 p.m. and 8:00 p.m.

Ed Sheeran w/Foy Vance, Rizzle 
Kicks, The Pageant, St. Louis, Doors 
7:00 p.m.

Graveyard, The Firebird, St. Louis, 
Doors 7:00 p.m. 

Jay N Waylon, 3:00 p.m. / Planet 
Boogie, 8:00 p.m., Fast Eddie's Bon 
Air, Alton

Sibelius Symphony No. 5, Powell 
Symphony Hall, St. Louis, 8:00 p.m.

3 Redneck Tenors, Wildey Theatre, 

Edwardsville, 8:00 p.m.
Action Item, Before You Exit, 

Goldhouse, Hello Highway, Paradise 
Fears, Fubar, St. Louis, Doors 6:00 
p.m.

Mom's Kitchen, Cicero's, 
University City, Doors 8:30 p.m.

Priscilla Queen of the Desert: The 
Musical, Fox Theatre, St. Louis, 2:00 
p.m. and 8:00 p.m.

Badfish: A Tribute to Sublime 
w/ The Mellow D's, The Desmond 
Kingsley Band, Pops, Sauget, 6:30 
p.m.

Lady Gaga, Scottrade Center, 
St. Louis, 7:30 p.m.The Black Rep 
presents The Piano Lesson, Grandel 
Theatre, St. Louis, 8:00 p.m.

The Repertory Theatre presents 
4000 Miles, Loretto-Hilton Center 
Studio Theatre, St. Louis, 5:00 p.m. 

Wildlife Rescue Exhibit, Saint 
Louis Science Center, St. Louis, 9:30 

a.m. to 4:30 p.m., Runs through 
February 3. 

Pre-Columbian Mayan Artifacts, 
Edwardsville Arts Center, 
Edwardsville, 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 
p.m., Runs through February 8. 

Edward Curtis: Visions of Native 
America, St. Louis Art Museum, St. 
Louis, 10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Runs 
through June 16.

Young Artists Celebrate the 
Centennial, Sheldon Art Galleries, 
St. Louis, 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m., 
Runs through February 9.

The Progress of Love, Pulitzer 
Foundation for the Arts, St. Louis, 
10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Runs through 
April 20.

DaVinci Machines II: The 
Australian Exhibition, Bank of 
America Plaza Building, St. Louis, 
10:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., Runs through 
May 31. 


